Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on March 11, 2025, the Department of Health, Office of Medical Marijuana Use, received a petition for “Emergency Petition for Variance or Waiver from Emergency Rule 64ER22-7, F.A.R.,” filed by Trulieve, Inc. d/b/a Trulieve, seeking variance from Emergency Rule 64ER22-7, Florida Administrative Register. Specifically, the Petition seeks the ability to use Trulieve’s Mobile App. The Department does not consider this Petition an emergency variance pursuant to Rule 28-104.005, Florida Administrative Code. As such, the statutory timeframes of section 120.542(7), Florida Statutes, will apply.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Shena Grantham, Department of Health, Office of General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A-02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399 or by email at Shena.Grantham@flhealth.gov.
